

DIOCESE OF METUCHEN

St. John Neumann Pastoral Center * P.O. Box 191, Metuchen, New Jersey 08840-0191 P; 732.562.2458 * F: 732.562.1427 * E: office.of.the.bishop@diometuchen.org

January 31, 2024

My dear brothers and sisters,

As you know, our local Church has been blessed with the ability to walk closely with those who are sick and dying, offering healing and peace through Jesus Christ thanks to the good work of Saint Peter's University Hospital (Saint Peter's) in New Brunswick. For over 116 years, as an independent Catholic institution, Saint Peter's has been a beacon of healing hope offering medical care and great love for each individual from conception to natural death.

However, as I have shared before, in order to continue to offer that healing care of Christ, we can no longer walk alone. You may recall that Saint Peter's began a formal, comprehensive discernment process in 2017. Just recently, Saint Peter's Board of Governors has made a recommendation, and I have accepted and supported it, to sign a non-binding Letter of Intent (LOI) with Atlantic Health System (Atlantic Health) that includes a detailed Term Sheet with the intent of reaching a Definitive Agreement in the coming months. The Term Sheet provides for a Catholic Identity Agreement (CIA) to be included as part of the Definitive Agreement.

Through this new strategic partnership, Saint Peter's would remain a Catholic institution as outlined in the CIA and continue to abide by the Ethical and Religious Directive (ERDs) for Catholic Health Care Services as a full-service provider of acute healthcare services for New Brunswick and the greater Middlesex County community. It is expected that the strength of Atlantic Health, with its greater clinical and financial resources and capabilities, will help Saint Peter's to further evolve, advancing a high-quality, efficient, and comprehensive healthcare system in Central New Jersey, ensuring Saint Peter's continues its Catholic mission of care for the whole human person.

Saint Peter's commitment to transformative healthcare is evident in the countless lives we have touched and the stories of healing that have unfolded within our communities. I am grateful for the continued work of Saint Peter's leadership for bringing this new potential transaction to this stage, along with the oversight and guidance of Dr. John Haas, President Emeritus of the National Catholic Bioethics Center and Reverend Monsignor William J. King of the Diocese of

Harrisburg and the Catholic University of America in assuring that the transaction is structured such that Saint Peter's will remain faithful to the Catholic health care tradition.

In addition to internal communications, Saint Peter's has a dedicated email address to receive stakeholder questions and concerns: CEO@saintpetersuh.com. On a diocesan level, Reverend Monsignor John N. Fell, STD, who serves as the Episcopal Vicar for our Healthcare Apostolate, will be the primary contact. He can be reached at jfell@diometuchen.org

Please join me in our continued prayer for the entire Saint Peter's community as they enter the next phase of the discernment process to strengthen and sustain our Catholic mission in service to those ailing and dying in our local Church. We also lift up in prayer the members of the Saint Peter's Governing Board and senior leadership and each person who contributes daily to the operations of our Catholic healthcare system, which works to serve all people created in God's image and likeness with the same respect, dignity, and love by Christ.

May Our Lady of Lourdes intercede for those in need.

With renewed best wishes, I remain

Yours in Christ,

Most Reverend James F. Checchio, JCD, MBA

nm F. Cheele

Bishop of Metuchen



DIOCESE OF METUCHEN

St. John Neumann Pastoral Center * P.O. Box 191, Metuchen, New Jersey 08840-0191 P: 732.562.2458 * F: 732.562.1427 * E: office.of.the.bishop@diometuchen.org

31 de enero de 2024

Mis queridos hermanos y hermanas:

Como saben, nuestra Iglesia local ha sido bendecida con la oportunidad de caminar de cerca con los enfermos y moribundos ofreciendo sanación y paz a través de Jesucristo, gracias al buen trabajo del Hospital Universitario de Saint Peter (Saint Peter's) en New Brunswick. Durante más de 116 años, como institución Católica independiente, Saint Peter ha sido un faro de esperanza curativa que ofrece atención médica y un gran amor a cada individuo desde la concepción hasta la muerte natural.

Sin embargo, como he compartido antes, para continuar ofreciendo ese cuidado sanador de Cristo, ya no podemos caminar solos. Tal vez recuerden que Saint Peter comenzó un proceso de discernimiento formal e integral en 2017. Recientemente, la Junta de Gobierno de Saint Peter's ha hecho una recomendación, que yo acepto y apoyo, para firmar una Carta de Intención (LOI) no vinculante con Atlantic Health System (Atlantic Health), que incluye una Hoja de Términos detallada con la intención de llegar a un Acuerdo Definitivo en los próximos meses. La Hoja de Términos establece que se incluya un Acuerdo de Identidad Católica (CIA) como parte del Acuerdo Definitivo.

A través de esta nueva asociación estratégica, Saint Peter's seguiría siendo una institución Católica como se describe en la CIA y continuaría cumpliendo con la Directiva Ética y Religiosa (ERDs) de los Servicios Católicos de Atención Médica como un proveedor integral de servicios de cuidados críticos para New Brunswick y la comunidad del condado de Middlesex. Se espera que la fortaleza de Atlantic Health, con mejores recursos y capacidades clínicas y financieras, ayude a Saint Peter's a evolucionar aún más, promoviendo un sistema de atención médica integral, eficiente y de alta calidad en el centro de Nueva Jersey, asegurando que Saint Peter's continúe con su misión Católica de cuidar a la persona humana en su totalidad.

El compromiso de Saint Peter con la atención médica transformadora, es evidente en las innumerables vidas que hemos tocado y en las historias de sanación que se han desarrollado dentro de nuestras comunidades. Estoy agradecido por el trabajo de liderazgo continuo de Saint Peter's para traer esta potencial nueva transacción hasta esta etapa, junto con la supervisión y orientación del Dr. John Haas, presidente emérito del Centro Nacional Católico de Bioética y el Reverendo Monseñor William J. King de la Diócesis de Harrisburg y la Universidad Católica de América para

asegurar que la transacción esté estructurada de tal manera que Saint Peter's permanezca fiel a la tradición Católica de atención médica.

Además de las comunicaciones internas, Saint Peter's tiene una dirección de correo electrónico dedicada a recibir preguntas e inquietudes de las partes interesadas: CEO@saintpetersuh.com. A nivel diocesano, el Reverendo Monseñor John N. Fell, STD, quien sirve como Vicario Episcopal para nuestro Apostolado de Cuidado de Enfermos, será el contacto principal. Lo pueden contactar en jfell@diometuchen.org

Por favor, únanse a mí en nuestra oración continua por toda la comunidad de Saint Peter's a medida que entran en la siguiente fase del proceso de discernimiento para fortalecer y sostener nuestra misión Católica en el servicio a los enfermos y moribundos en nuestra Iglesia local. También elevamos una oración por los miembros de la Junta de Gobierno de Saint Peter, por los altos directivos, y por cada persona que contribuye diariamente en las operaciones de nuestro sistema de salud Católico, que trabaja para servir a todas las personas creadas a imagen y semejanza de Dios con el mismo respeto, dignidad y amor por Cristo.

Que Nuestra Señora de Lourdes interceda por los necesitados.

Con mis mejores y renovados deseos, los

Saludo en Cristo,

Reverendísimo James F. Checchio, JCD, MBA

Jam F. Chulo

Obispo de Metuchen